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————————

Coming Up

w/c 4th September

Monday 4th September:
INSET Day. School closed to all pupils

Tuesday 5th September:
INSET Day. School closed to all pupils

Wednesday 6th September: 
Y1 – Y6 Back to school 8:50 – 15:15
YR Transition sessions

————————

Reminders

Hot School Meals
Don’t forget to order your child’s hot school 
meal by midnight on Monday 21st August for 
week commencing Wed 6th September.
www.hotmealsonwheels.com 

Life Bus Payment
£3.50per child online through WisePay by 
9am on Monday 18th September 2023

————————

Pupil Absence

If your child is going to be absent from 
school please contact the school office:
Tel: 01202 514109 
E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk 
If leaving a message or sending an email 
please give the following information:-
Child’s name, Class/Year Group
Reason for Absence—e.g. high temperature, 
sore throat, sickness etc. and if you are 
taking them to the GP then please give this 
information too.

Thank you

Dear Parents/Carers, 

What a fantastic year this has been!  The children have not only 
learnt many new things but have also had a whole set of new 
experiences in their year groups, including the residentials in Year 
4 (Hooke Court) and Year 6 (Fort Purbrook), visits to Marwell zoo 
(Year 2) and Farmer Palmers (Year R), as well as visitors such as 
artists, musicians and both drama and dance workshops. 

In early autumn we will be refreshing each year group’s page, so 
that it becomes a good place to look for the learning the children 
will be covering, upcoming events and dates as well as the letters 
that have been sent out. Please look out for links in the school 
newsletter.

The children as always have worked hard and are a credit to the 
school. Visitors routinely have commented on their manners and 
their willingness to share their learning. 

I would like to thank you for the support you have given the 
school and its staff through your attendance of the many events 
that have taken place and being actively involved in the many 
PTFA fundraisers.  The work the PTFA have done this year has yet 
again made a huge difference to the children at Hill View – thank 
you!

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the staff for 
their continued commitment to ensuring your children make 
progress across the curriculum academically, socially and 
emotionally.

For those of you who are saying goodbye to the school as your 
children move onto secondary education, or move to new 
primary schools, we wish you and your children happiness and 
success in the future.

Finally, I would like to thank you in anticipation of your support 
and look forward to a successful year next year. May I take this 
opportunity to wish both parents and children a most enjoyable 
summer; we look forward to working with you all next term.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Victoria Buckland

Headteacher

http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/


AGM Meeting
This will be held on September 19th 2023.
Everyone is welcome, all parents and teachers.
There is plenty of opportunity for you to
become a part of the PTFA, even if it's only 
a few hours a month. If you're intrigued to
know more please do get in touch.

How to reach us:
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/hillview.
primaryptfa/
Email Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk

PTFA Update

   Summer Fayre Fund Raising Total
We're delighted to announce that this year's summer fayre raised a 
total of £5,717.38.
A huge thank you to everyone who came along, and also to those 
who were able to help on the day. This wouldn't have been possible 
without you all

‼️ MEGA EXCITING NEWS ‼️
We are super excited to announce that since the Summer Fayre 
and with not only us raising funds, the school have match funded the 
rest of the money needed for a minibus!!

Not only are we getting a minibus, we are getting a BRAND-NEW
minibus!!! We may have to wait a while for it as it's new but we
know it will be worth the wait.

Without ALL of you we wouldn't have been able to achieve this - 
it's taken a few years but we've finally done it!! Thank you🥳🥳🥳

We (and previous committee members) have worked our socks 
off trying to get to this point. We are so pleased it's finally 
happening.😀🚐

Up Next.... New fundraising task!!
A new computer suite of 20 computers, estimated at £10,000👩‍💻👨‍💻

Year 6 Leavers
We hope you all enjoyed your Fish & Chips lunch this week. We want 
to thank you for all your support over the years. If you’ve purchased 
an ice-cream, contributed to raffle donations or even ran a stall at 
one of our events, a very BIG THANKYOU. We wish you all the very 
best as you head onto big school – You’re all going to smash it!

Uniform Preloved & NEW!
New Uniform orders throughout the holidays can be placed 
via messenger or our email (details on our price list). We will gather
up any orders on a weekly or biweekly basis and then message 
you when ready to collect. This will be from one of our homes in 
the BH10 area. Payment can be made by cash, card or bank transfer.

https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk


School Nursing Team

Please visit

dorsetyouth.com
which holds a wealth of 
information about resources 
and help for young people in the Dorset and 
BCP areas.  It has been designed by young 
people for young people.  

Mental Health Support Team

Summer Holidays Parent/Carer sessions for 
supporting back to school:

Tue 22nd August 1pm – 4pm. 
Somerford Childrens Centre, Draper Road, 
Christchurch BH23 3AS
Wed 23rd August 10am – 1pm. 
49 Stokewood Road (behind leisure centre)
Fri 25th August 9.30am – 12pm. 
Branksome Family Hub 350 Poole Road BH12 
1AW

BCHA Domestic Abuse Support
Drop-Ins:

Kinson Library, Wimborne Road, BH11 9AW 
- Every Thursday between 11:00 and 1:00
Cornerstone Baptist Church, Holloway Ave, 
West Howe, BH11 9JR. Every Monday from 
10am–12 midday
West Howe Children's Centre, 29 Moore 
Avenue, BH11 8AU. Every Tuesday between 
10am-12pm
YMCA Bournemouth, 56 Westover Rd, BH1 
2BS. Every Monday between 3pm-5pm

Summer Reading Challenge

This year's Summer Reading Challenge has a physical activity theme 
and is called 'Ready, Set, Read!’. 
It is games, play and sport related with an emphasis on keeping 
minds and bodies active over the holidays

Please see the activity sheet at the end of the newsletter.

There is also a lovely little animation video available on YouTube that 
gives a brief outline of the challenge for older children.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WZRqgmJL8K8

Summer Holiday Activities
Please see the attached flyers 

at the end of the newsletter for 
information about Summer Holiday Activities

Workshops for parents over the summer holidays

Sleep Workshop 
Tuesday 1 August 10:00 - 11:00 
Tuesday 22 August 10:00 - 11:00 

Navigator Drop-In 
Wednesday 16 August 9:30 - 11:00 
Wednesday 30 August 9:30 - 11:00 

At Kinson & West Howe, Moore Avenue, Bournemouth, BH11 8AU

----------------

https://dorsetyouth.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WZRqgmJL8K8


Hot School Meals

From September 2023, the cost of a Hot 
School Lunch will be £2.60 each day.
If your child is in Year R, Year 1 and Year 2 they 
are eligible for a Universal Infant Free School 
Meals (UIFSM). 

As you will be aware our Hot School Meal 
provider is Forerunner, please see the link to 
their website: www.hotmealsonwheels.com 

Orders must be made by midnight on 
Mondays for the following week ahead.

Alternatively, you can order meals for the 
whole term in advance.

The deadline for ordering meals for the first 
week back in September will be Monday 21st 

August

If no selection/order is made, then you will 
need to provide your child with a packed lunch 
from home. 

We do not have spare lunches delivered into 
school to cover anyone that has forgotten. 

Please remember we are a nut free school 
(this includes most chocolate spreads), and we 
promote healthy eating. Please see the 
attached menu for the autumn term.

Morning & After School Club

New charges from September:

Morning Club: £3.00 per session

After School Club: £9.00 per session

Payments must be made at least 2 weeks in 

advance online via wisepay. We are no longer 

able to accept cash payments 

Upcoming payment schedule:

Week commencing       Payment deadline

Monday 4th Sept          Friday 18 August

Monday 11 Sept           Friday 25 August

From September we will be unable to 

accommodate any ad-hoc sessions due to high 

demand of spaces. Sorry in advance for any 

inconvenience this may cause. The after school 

club team wish you all a lovely summer holiday 

Mrs Bevan

Instrumental lessons September 2023

Thank you for signing up for lessons on piano, keyboard, flute, 
clarinet, saxophone, or guitar, starting in September. You will 
be contacted at the beginning of next term with the details of 
the lessons.

Mrs Price
Music teacher

----------------

Class Attendance Winners 

Every child’s attendance has an effect on this class award.  

96% and over is expected

Results for 2022-2023

EYFS: Carle & Rosen 94.5%  Y1: Van Gogh 95.7%

Y2: Nightingale 95.6%   Y3: Hamilton 95.8%

Y4: Attenborough 96.0%  Y5: Armatrading 95.6%

Y6: Sharman 97.6%

http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/


Message from the Local Governing Body

As we always reflect at the end of the academic year on 
how busy and challenging the year has been, this year is 
no exception and we would like to take the opportunity to 
share our thanks to the school for the hard work and 
dedication of all the staff teams. We are particularly proud 
of everyone who worked together to secure the silver 
awards of the Arts Mark and SMSC Quality Mark.

We would also like to wish our Year 6 leavers the very best 
of luck for their next steps to secondary school and share a 
particular message of thanks to our Year 6 Ambassadors 
who have done amazing work this year in supporting their 
peers and contributing to a wide range of improvements 
across the school. 

Finally, we would also like to thank parents who shared 
feedback through the parent survey. We will share details of 
this in the new academic year and we will also be sharing all 
of your comments and suggestions with the parent 
communication group so that parents can continue to help 
with driving the ideas and solutions for improvements next 
year.

Hannah Staddon
Chair of Hill View Local Governing Body

--------------

Senior Leadership Team from September 2023

Headteacher: Miss Victoria Buckland 

Deputy Headteacher: Mr Kris Winthorpe

Deputy Headteacher: Ms Jo Smith

SENCO: Miss Claire Ellis

--------------

MATHS AWARDS

Congratulations to the following Year 6 
children who are the first to receive the 
new Master Mathematician badge. They 
have worked through many mathematical 
challenges, demonstrating excellent 
reasoning and problem solving. We are 
very proud of you all.
 Joe M  Eli T
 Noah A  Aidan Ba
 Toby C  Jenson I
 Nabeela I Rayan A
 Hechel B Cara G
 Mia B  Dylan H
 Leo S  Hadyn L
 Rejoice CO Receive CO 
 Madeliene M Jack L 
 

Kid Normal – Greg James and Chris Smith

Murph Cooper has a problem. 

His new school is top secret, and super weird. 
His classmates can all fly or control the weather 
or conjure tiny horses from thin air. And what's 
Murph's extraordinary skill? Um, oh yeah - he 
hasn't got one. Just as well there are no 
revolting supervillains lurking nearby, their 
minds abuzz with evil plans. There are!? Right. 
Ok, then... 

ASCENT Awards

Y1 – Joshua M
Y1 – Jessica F
Y2 – Nazia I
Y2 – Lottie P

Y4 – Tiarna K-S
Y5 – Scarlett S

Well done!

Reading Focus
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